
Year 6 Trips to Chislehurst and the 
Imperial War Museum
A very excited year 6 were lucky enough to have two trips this week.

First they visited Chislehurst Caves and ventured deep underground lit 
by torchlight alone to explore the cave system which was used as 
shelter during WW2.  Then they got to visit the Imperial War Museum 
to see the WW2 galleries and finish off our topic about the second 
world war.  So lucky to make the most of the wealth of opportunities 
our location provides.
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Dear Johanna family:

And with that, half term has arrived.  Please 
have a great half term break packed with lots 
of fun including Shrove Tuesday (tasty 
pancakes for many) and Valentine's Day.  
Plenty to stay busy and we look forward to 
seeing everyone back safe and well on 
Monday 19th February.

Holiday Club

Trip Permission Slips

After a successful trial in year 6, we will be 
sending permission slips using Microsoft 
Forms.  These will be emailed by the office 
before the trip and are taking around one- 
minute to return to the teacher directly.

Please join us for...
Leap Day Dance Party

3.15 to 4.30
29th February 2024

Year 5 Design and Technology Day
Indigo Class went Design Technology mad on Tuesday! 

They practised making a prototype moving part and then had to design a 
Viking longboat which used moving parts. 

After lunch, they constructed their designs. 
Finally, they evaluated their products to see 
if they matched the design brief. They had 
to approach D.T. day with a growth mindset 
because there were lots of problems to 

solve . I t was 
great fun and 
they all learnt a 
lot about the 
process of design 
and construction. 
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Key Dates
Date Date

9th February 2024 Last Day of Term

19th February 2024 First day of Spring 2 Term

29th February 2024 Leap Day Dance Party

5th March 2024 Y5 British Museum

25th March 2024 Y2 and Y5 Lambeth Music Festival

28th March 2024 Last Day of Term

Attendance and Punctuality
A slight drop last week 
in attendance leaving 
overall attendance 
last week at 94%.  
The attendance trophy 
this week goes to Yellow 
class by 0.38%!
 
Last week there were 96 
late marks and 9 hours 
and 6 minutes lost 
learning time.

Class Last Week

R Red 96%

1 Orange 88%

2 Yellow 99%

3 Green 94%

4 Blue 97%

5 Indigo 86%

6 Violet 99%

We Want You!
Are you a green-fingered gardener with time on your 
hands?

The Quad area of the school has become quite unloved 
since the previous volunteer stopped looking after it.  If 
you are interested in helping on a regular basis to setup 
and maintain the garden, please let Paul know via the 
office.

World Book Day 2024
World Book Day is approaching on March 
7th. 
There will be plenty of book-based-fun for 
the children during the day and if they 
would like to, children will be welcome to 
come wearing an outfit inspired by a book 
character of their choice.
Time to get creative! 

Leap Day Dance
I first saw a Speakerbox style street party 
in Trafalgar Square a few years ago and 
have wanted to invite them into school 
ever since! 

Speakerbox is an organisation spreading 
the message of peace and inclusivity 
through street dance parties. Their goal is 
to make cities dance and they have agreed 
to bring their moves and their music to Johanna on 
February 29th from 3.15 to 4.30 for a Leap Day dance 
party! We are VERY excited about this, so please dig out 
your active wear, fill up your water bottles and come and 
join us on the day. 

Nurture Staff News
Nurture would like to let parents and children know that 
Alexandra is sadly leaving at the end of this half term. She 
enjoyed her time at Johanna and said that it has been a 
pleasure getting to know and work with the wonderful 
children here. she will miss them and the team a lot!

She thanks everyone for all your support during her time 
here. 

We would like to re-introduce Faith who will be taking 
over, she was previously a Nurture practitioner and is 
looking forward to being back.. For any questions, please 
contact Faith by emailing faith.adamah@oasisnurture.org .

All You Need is Love
And finally, Wrapz after 
school club have been 
working on Valentine's Day 
cards to take home to 
someone they want to give 
to someone they love and 
appreciate.

Have a great half term all.  
Stay safe and we look 
forward to seeing everyone 
back on the 19th.

The Royal Visit
Year 1 hosted a member of the 
royal family. 

They welcomed him with a 
fanfare that they composed and 
performed, inter viewed him 
about his life, made cucumber 
sandwiches and danced the 
afternoon away.  He said that he 
can't wait to visit us again! 
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